EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 14th March 2022
The Peoples Club, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
John Blain (Chair), Ian Seymour (Secretary), Ian Webster (Treasurer), 

Jaz Bal, Steve Butterworth, Robbie Daniels, Dave Gillam, Tom Hughes, Phil Parker, 
Keith Seymour. 
Apologies were received from:
Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Dave Kelly, Paul Murphy, John Vanderwerff. 

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.
Steve Butterworth proposed that the minutes be approved. The motion was seconded by Dave Gillam.

	  3
	Chair’s Report

John Blain reported on the very sad death of Mary Westhead. He advised the Committee that flowers had been send on our behalf.

He went on to say that he had been made aware that the mother of the manager of the Bramley Moore pub had also recently passed away and as we had a long standing relationship with the manager of the pub then perhaps we should also send flowers and our condolences. This was agreed.

John Blain also reported that he had spoken to Bill Kenwright regarding the cancellation of the AGM and the subsequent letter he had received from the club. In his opinion he didn’t think the letter had been written by Mr Kenwright as he claimed not to have known anything about such letter.
John Blain went on to report that he had recently received an email from Mr Moshiri saying that the intended meeting with the Exec Committee would now be in April although no firm date had been provided yet.

Regarding share trading John Blain said that he and a colleague had attended a meeting with a law firm that said to digitise share transactions was not financially viable. 

We still do not know with any certainty if Mr Moshiri intends to buy up the small shareholdings and if so at what price it would be.

Ian Seymour said he would send John Blain his list of those he was aware wanted to buy/sell shares.

John Blain said he would contact the club to ask how shareholders can obtain a replacement share certificate. 

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report

Ian Webster reported that we held £14,484 in our account. 
In terms of donations the following was agreed:
£30 to foodbanks

£30 to former players

£50 to EiTC

£500 to Phil Hayward for Wirral Mind

£100 to Ronald McDonald emergency fund

£197.20 to #Hergametoo – for promotion T-Shirts.

Total £907.20
Following further discussion it was agreed to donate £1,500 to the Disasters Emergency Committee (DEC) in respect of conflict in Ukraine.

Ian Webster also confirmed that we had paid £170 to Bramley Moore pub in respect of the sandwiches laid on following the visit to the new stadium site.

	  5
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour stated that we had a further 2 members since our last meeting taking the total to 80. He also provided an update regarding tickets and funds from Directors Box.

	  6
	ESSG Update

Jaz Bal reported that the data from the recent survey had just been received back which would be analysed and the findings shared as soon as possible.
Again there was some significant discussion and reservations held regarding the direction this is going. The fear is that all the groundwork so far undertaken will still not lead to fan representation on the board of the club and that the FAB will just become another Fans Forum with little transparency.

	7
	Any Other Business

· The prospect of holding our dinner this year was discussed and it was generally thought that September would be the best month.
· John Blain agreed to contact Richard Kenyon regarding the Young Player of the Year for 2021/22.
· Robbie Daniels that he was witness to a potential danger in the main stand when a drink fell some distance and luckily didn’t hit anyone. He thought there should be a safety net in place and would raise this with the Fans Forum.



There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.40pm

